
February 2014                                  Volume 20 Number 6 

Visit the Bridgeville Community Website  

www.BridgevilleCommunityCenter.org  

   Greetings and Salutations!  
What a winter we are having!  
This seems to be the winter that 
wasnôt and while it has meant 
warm sunny days, it also means 
that we are officially in a drought.  

No rain means wells run dry and there is no wa-
ter for crops.  I am told this is a very unusual 
winter, but I am still grateful to be here rather 
than the below zero temps and many feet of 
snow on the ground in Minnesota. 

As I prepared the February calendar for the 
newsletter, I was amazed by how much is going 
on.  The BridgeFest Quilters held their first 
meeting and if years past are any indication, this 
2014 quilt will be equally as beautiful.  Please 
join us for our next meeting on Feb. 3 from 2-4 
pm. 

The BCC Board is currently working on a 
fundraising letter to go to all homeowners, resi-
dents of Bridgeville, and supporters of Bridge-
ville.  You will again have the opportunity to se-
lect from a variety of Bridgeville programs in-
cluding the Community Center, Newsletter, Fire 
Department, Two Rivers Community Care 
Group (TRCCG) and the Van Duzen Watershed 
FireSafe Council for your donation.  Please 
thoughtfully consider your support of these 
worthwhile community organizations.  The 
Newsletter also has subscriptions for a $25 do-
nation for those who would like to have the 
newsletter mailed to them.  We also have adver-

tising space available.  Please call the BCC for 
more information. 

Did you know the BVFC serves more than 
delicious blueberry pancakes at their monthly 
breakfast?  You can also choose from biscuits 
and gravy, scrambled eggs, French toast, sau-
sage and bacon?  Your breakfast also includes 
coffee, juice or milk all for $5 per adult & $3 per 
child.  Your next opportunity is February 16 
starting at 8:30 am. 

We are also fortunate to have VITA 
(Volunteer Income Tax Assistance) scheduled 
at the BCC for two days this tax season.  Febru-
ary 18 and March 18 these IRS trained volun-
teers will be available to provide FREE income 
tax preparation to anyone who has earned less 
than $52,000 in 2013.  Please see the info ad in 
the newsletter and call 2-1-1 to schedule your 
confidential appointment. 
In honor of Valentineôs 

Day, I want you to know I 
appreciate each and 
every one of you.  You 
each have added a per-
spective and richness to 
my life and I am grateful 
for that.  I encourage you 
to show love and appre-
ciation for those in your 
life. 

 

Working with you to  
accomplish great things, 

Chris Frenzel 
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Bridgeville Community Center  

Mission Statement  
 

ñThe Bridgeville Community Center is dedicated to 
improving the quality of life for all our community 
members.  We are committed to bringing people of all 
ages together to encourage good health, self-esteem, 
creativity, and personal development.ò 

Comments and corrections are always welcome. Manage-

ment is not responsible for any errors, omissions, or other 

editorial mis-statements, intentional or otherwise. The views 

expressed by the authors do not necessarily reflect the 

Bridgeville Community Center or its staff. If you have any 

other concerns, please submit them in triplicate. 

Please spay and neuter your 

pets. There are already enough 

strays. Thank you. 
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Who are the members of the Bridgeville 
Community Center Board of Directors?  

Roger Schellhous, President; Laurie King, 
Treasurer; Brooke Entsminger, Claudia Sauers, 
Jessica Springer; Kent Stanley, Kathy Wolff 

BRIDGEFEST UPDATE  
  

Watch this space for monthly up-
dates of BridgeFest happenings! 
 

1) We have started the raffle list and strategic 
planning for this most important fund raiser.  Right 
now we need your help to give us names of busi-
nesses and/or their owners that you are familiar 
and friendly with.  Do you know the owner?  Have 
you done business them for several years?  Our 
focus for the raffle this year is to promote the 
"Shop Local" idea, in the Fortuna area. (Of course, 
we will be approaching businesses all over the 
county as well.)  We want to greatly expand the list 
of businesses that support our community. 
  

2) We will be baking Blueberry Pies and Muffins 
again this year, perhaps with more variety.  Per-
haps we will take pre-orders for pies.  Right now 
we need a good supply of those 8" metal pie tins 
like Marie Callender uses.  We will need about 50 
this year!  And please consider doing some baking 
of pies and goodies to sell that day. 
  

3) Stay tuned here for the List of Volunteers 
Needed.  Lots of generous energy creates your 
BridgeFest.  Please consider a way in which you 
can be a part of your Community Center's biggest 
fund raiser and fun maker! 
  

Please call the Center at 777-1775 with your ideas 
and comments.   Thanks...Randy Krahn 

BCC News and Appreciation   
 

¶  The BCC sends a very special óThank Youô to the stu-
dents at Bridgeville Elementary School for their donation 
of over 110 pounds of food for the Bridgeville Emergency 
Food Pantry during their Christmas Food Drive. 

 

¶  We also send another huge Thank You to Swainôs Flat 
Store for their participation in the Food for People Holiday 
Food Drive and the community donation of 100.5 pounds 
of food for the Christmas Baskets. 

 

¶  Thank you to everyone who pitched in to make our 
Holiday Community Dinner a huge success.  Thank you, 
Tim and Brooke, for setting up all the tables and chairs.  
Claudia, Judy, Linda, and Brooke turned the BES gym 
into a lovely and festive restaurant.  Our cooks, Pam, Jes-
sica, Julie and Teresa prepared a meal second to none.  
Donna and Peggy provided the beautiful holiday music 
that added to the festivities.  And our clean-up crew of 
Mark, Dave, Randy, Roger, Kent, Jacob and Teresa re-
turned chairs and tables and Laurie and Joyce who 
washed piles of pans and put food away to get everything 
back in order. 

 

¶  And we wish to applaud the 4-H group who MADE the 
lovely table decorations which were very festive and rep-
resentative of Bridgeville.  And especially to you, our com-
munity, who joined together and cooked and shared your 
favorite recipes to make the Holiday Community Dinner a 
fun and memorable event. 

 

¶  We wish also to thank our funders without whom there 
would be no food baskets or community dinner.  Thank 
You Humboldt Area Foundation, Bridgeville Baptist 
Church, Simmons Natural BodyWorks, Swainôs Flat Out-
post, Bridgeville Elementary School, St. Joseph Panty 
Shelf, Humboldt Area Association of Realtors and Food 
for People/DHHS. 

 

¶  Thanks to Mike Mullen for fixing the plug to the dish-
washer and fixing the outlet in the BCC office and espe-
cially for installing a new outlet for our FFP refrigerator. 

 

¶  The Bridgeville Community Center would like to thank 
Joyce Church for all her efforts over the Christmas season to 
bring Santa and his gifts for the children to Bridgeville.  

  

Merci Beaucoup, Thank You, Danke, Schoen, Grazie,  

Köszönöm, pdObrigado, Dziňkujň, Gracias ï No 

matter what the language, we are thankful for YOU!  



Humboldt County Bookmobile  
 

Read A 

Book  

They Deliver  

The Bookmobile comes to Bridgeville and 
Dinsmore the second Tuesday.  

Bookmobile: (707) 269 -1990 

Bridgeville School  10:30 - 11:30 

Dinsmore (next to Laundromat) 12:15  -  2:15 

Carlotta (Martin & Shirley's)   3:30  -  4:30 

The BCC has clean gently used win-
ter clothing available in the Clothes 
Closet.  Please stop by on a 
Wednesday, Thursday, or Friday to 
check out what we have in your size.  

      TAX TIME AGAIN 
    þVITAÿ 

 

    Volunteer Income  
  Tax Assistance  
  is HERE for YOU 

 

Returns prepared FREE by  
IRS Certified Tax Assistors.  

VITA has hours available in Bridgeville at 
the Bridgeville Community Center.  

 

Tuesday, February 18  

Tuesday, March 18  

Call 2 -1-1 (just dial 211)  

for a confidential appointment  
 

Please be sure to bring the following docu-
ments with you:  
¶ All Income documents  
¶ State or Federally issued photo ID for all 

taxpayers  
¶ Date of birth and Social Security Num-

bers for every person on the return  
¶ Chile and dependent care expense infor-

mation  
¶ Landlord information for CA Renterüs 

Credit  
¶ Routing and bank account numbers for 

direct deposit  
 

Not all financial situations are covered such as 
bankruptcies, foreclosures, rental income, mili-
tary personnel, married filing separate, etc.  
 

Want to do it yourself?  Follow the link  
www.myfreetaxes.com/VITA_H_DN  

Advance Notice:  

BINGO   FIESTA  
--------------------------------------------------------------- 

MARCH 9 TH 
 

Van Duzen Community Hall  
Yummy Taco Salad Buffet  

Meat and Vegetarian choices  
 

$7.00 adults, 12 & under $5.00,  
Under 5 Free  

Dinner starts at 4:30,  
Bingo at 5:30  

 
Randy Krahn ð Bingo Master  

Specialty Games, Door Prizes  

 

Fundraiser for Two Rivers Community 
Care Group/Volunteer Hospice,  

777-1775  
 

DINNER * FUN * PRIZES  

BRIDGEVILLE  QUILTERS  
 

Please join us for the next BridgeFest Quilt 
quiltersô meeting on Monday, February 3 from 
2 ï 4 pm at the BCC.  We will be selecting the 
pattern and fabrics for the 2014 quilt and will 
start cutting fabric.  Please join us for the fun!  
Call 777-1775 with any questions. 



Bridgeville Community Center  

Adult ED Classes  
We Fit Your Schedule 

 

ESL ƴ Driver Training Prep ƴ Adult Basic Ed 
 

Private classes are available by appointment to start 
working toward your GED, Basic literacy, or other 
educational goals.  

 
 

Call 777-1775 for more info  

  School News  
  by Mrs. Fearrien  

PARENTS ð A Reminder  
 

Have you completed and returned the óIncome 
Requirements Formò that was sent home with your 
child recently? The State of California has 
changed the way they calculate how much funding 
each school receives.  In order for our school to 
receive the funding it needs to operate, we now 
have to prove income levels to the State to receive 
the grants that will keep our school functioning.  
Thank-you if you have already returned your form.  
If you have questions or need assistance to com-
plete the form, please contact Beth Anderson or 
Jessica Springer in the school office, or call 777-
3311. 

We were excited this year that Bridgeville School 
was fortunate to be included in Friends of the Van 
Duzen River Grant for the ñKids in the Woodsò pro-
ject. Headed by Sal Steinberg and his core teaching 
crew ï Isaac Mikus, Melissa Scott, Dave Heaton, 
Cat McAdams, Pat and Diane Higgins, Paul Trichilo, 
and several other wonderful volunteers; the students 
experienced hands on, in the field study of habitat, 
rivers, ecology, salmon, trillium, water temperatures, 
and other science topics. The unit included many fun 
activities like clay sculptures of fish, drawing fish, 
dissecting a real fish, looking at bugs in the river, 
and several wonderful fieldtrips to the Van Duzen at 
Grizzly Creek State Park, Little Golden Gate, and 
Swimmerôs Delight where students got to see 
salmon at spawning time. The students were ac-
tively involved in all aspects of the science adven-
ture. February 3rd we will be going to the Carlotta 
Grange for yet another fieldtrip to see a culmination 
of this project which will include art work and activi-
ties from participating schools and agencies that 
support and protect the watershed and the environ-
ment around us. A big thank you to Sal and all the 
people who included us in this project. 

In October we took a school wide trip to Arcata to 
the pumpkin patch. A run through the corn maze and 
the joy of going all over the field to find their ñperfectò 
pumpkin resulted in big smiles and lots of excite-
ment. After loading the orange bundles on the bus, 
we headed for the Blue Lake Fish Hatchery. Amaz-
ing was the sight of hundreds of trout and steelhead 
swimming in the cement troughs. Students enjoyed 
getting to feed them too! 

Our class made Christmas cards to send in the 
boxes mailed overseas for the Socks for Soldiers 
program. Our class has enjoyed doing this for many 
years. We like knowing that we send a little happi-
ness to people so far from home and family during 
the holidays. One year one of the soldiers sent us a 
letter to tell us how much it meant to them. The holi-
day also was the time for DellôArteôs holiday show 
ñBabes in Toy Landò. The school year has included 
our own winter program ñChristmas Around the 
Worldò, our Thanksgiving feast, storytellers, a visit 
from the tooth lady, and many other fun activities. 
We look forward to many more classroom experi-
ences with the 100th day coming up, making decora-
tions for the Administrative Breakfast, sending Flat 
Stanley on an adventure, a sleep over for our class 
at school, and many more exciting and fun filled ac-
tivities before the school year ends. 

Before I end my article, I want to say that this 
year was not without its sadness for all of us. The 
two tragic accidents that took the lives of three of the 
parents in my classroom left us all in shock and dis-
belief. Chante Forgett (Eddy Mayôs mother) and 
Honey Schmidt and John Ingallina (Keganôs parents) 
were taken from us within eight days of one another. 
Our thoughts and prayers go out to both of these 
families. To send good wishes to these families and 
those they lost, my students blew bubbles-sending 
ñgood wishesò to those we cared about (see photos). 
These parents were wonderful. They were suppor-
tive of our school. Honey was at one time one of my 
students, and they were all very involved with their 
children. They always had a smile and laughter and 
were willing to help in our classroom. There is no 
way to measure how much they will be missed. Hug 
and tell those in your life how much you love them. 
Itôs situations like this that remind us just how fragile 
life is. Take care of each other. 

Southern Trinity Health Services will re-
sume hours at the Bridgeville Community 
Center beginning Tuesday, February 4 
from 8:30 ï 11:30 am.   Please call the 
clinic office at 574 -6616 to schedule an 
appointment.  



 

 

By Ann Matula Gyenis 
Certified Nutritional Consultant 

The Best Things 
 

It is a wonderful thing to find out that the things 
you love to eat are the best things for you!  New in-
formation published recently in The Journal of Nutri-
tion states that chocolate, berries and tea have the 
power to protect you from Type II Diabetes (adult 
onset) and other maladies. 

Flavonoids, including anthocyanins and other 
compounds, which are present in these and other 
foods are associated with lower insulin resistance 
and better blood glucose regulation.  The study of 
2000 people was conducted by researchers at the 
University of East Anglia (UEA) and King's College 
of London.  Their focus was to look at certain sub-
groups of flavonoids and gauge the effect on human 
health from consumption. 

Other foods included in the study were herbs 
such as parsley, thyme, and celery, and antho-
cyanins, found in berries, red grapes, wine and other 
red or blue-colored fruits and vegetables.  These 
foods also had the beneficial effect of lowering in-
flammation overall which is crucial for cardiovascular 
health and as a weapon against obesity and cancer. 

Although these foods have long been known to 
be beneficial in the diet, this study was the first to 
hone in on the bio-active chemicals in these foods 
and measure their effects.  The health benefits were 
realized with habitual consumption and not hit or 
miss eating patterns.  Even the healthiest diets can 
be negated by unhealthy bouts of junk-food binges 
and regular ingestion of high sugar and high-
saturated fat foods. 

The reason the researchers put chocolate and 
wine in their study was because there is a percep-
tion in some health circles that these things are un-
healthy.  This study proved the opposite.  They 
looked for the specific flavones wherever they are 
found. 

One way these foods keep you healthy is to in-
crease the levels of a protein called adiponectin 
which regulate a number of metabolic processes in a 
beneficial way.  Insulin is one of those metabolic 
processes that benefit. 

When shopping keep an eye out for red, purple 
and blue foods (natural onlyðSkittles do not qual-
ify). Dark chocolate made with real cocoa counts 
and hot chocolate on a cold day is definitely in! 

Bridgeville School Kids  


